IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN DRAFT MINUTES APRIL 23, 1963

Meeting called to order at 8:00 p.m.

Present - Edward F. Moynihan, Chairman - E.E. Kreitsek - R.C. Venne - and C.F. Giles, Executive Secretary.

- 1. Met with Forrest Bradshaw.
- Met with Judge Simoneau. Discussed Land Damage cases on Maynard Road, and Filing of Highway Commission Act.
- 3. Met with a group of people from Wagonwheel Road who petitioned the Selectmen for advice and/or help on problems arising out of the establishment of a NURSERY on land in the rear of their homes. Executive Secretary to have Building Inspector check the site.
- 4. Agreed to have Executive Secretary contact Donald Mansius and Harry Durning to see if they would be willing to serve as Associate Members of the Board of Appeals.
- 5. Minutes of April 16 Meeting were unanimously accepted.
- 6. Reviewed the application of the Sudbury Garden Club for the use of the Lower Town Hall lobby and steps on the 25th of May for Plant sale. Voted to allow this use without charge.
- 7. The Board of Health reported that it has made an inspection of Sudbury Drug and agrees to the issuance of a new license under the new owner. Selectmen voted to have this license issued as a new license in the new name rather than to change the name on the old license.
- 8. Reviewed the report of the Planning Board on the Ishkanian building. The Planning Board reported back to Mr. Ishkanian requesting several changes. These changes are all minor.
- 9. Reviewed the report of the Planning Board on the drainage ditch covered by "Shaw Estates," lot 180, Jarman Road. Selectmen voted to endorse action of the Planning Board. Executive Secretary to contact the contractor and have him either straighten the ditch so that it comes within the present easement, or arrange with the landowner to change the easement to enclose the present ditch.
- 10. Reviewed the request of a rubbish contractor for a variance in the dump hours. Executive Secretary to notify the contractor that this is outside the jurisdiction of the Board of Selectmen. It was pointed out that the landfill contractor has the authority to set whatever hours he feels are best suited to the operation.
- 11. A note was received from Ralph Barton respectfully declining the appointment as Surveyor of Wood and Lumber. Mr. Venne is to find out just what this job entails.
- 12. Reviewed a letter from Chief of Police, John McGovern, requesting the backing of the Board of Selectmen for his request to the Personnel Board for an increase in salary for the new Sergeant.
- 13. Note was taken of a letter from Albert St. Germain, Chief of the Fire Department, notifying the Selectmen that the Fire Department stationwagon has been delivered and accepted by the Chief.
- 14. Note was taken of a petition from 14 residents of Brentwood Road, Briar Patch Lane and Hollow Oak Drive regarding a dog problem in their neighborhood. Executive Secretary to refer this to the Dog Officer.
- 15. Discussed at great length, the formation of a Talent Search Committee. Acknowledgement is made of suggestions from a number of sources, including Mr. John C. Powers, Moderator. Executive Secretary to

see if the League of Women Voters could be recruited with the thought that they might assign one of their sub-committees to this project. The Board feels that this group is in a position to make a "search for talent" a continuing matter. Executive Secretary to set up a meeting between the League and the Selectmen to discuss this matter.

- 16. A letter from the Attorney for Franklin Secatore referred to Selectman Kreitsek.
- 17. Letters from the Finance Committee on "Conflict of Interest" set aside for the time being, until some decision can be arrived at on new developments in the Legislature.
- 18. The suggestion was made that a Special Celebrations Committee be set up to arrange for civic or patriotic celebrations or commemorations including Memorial Day, Fourth of July, April 19th ceremonies, or dedications, etc. Executive Secretary to contact John Powers and Frank Koppeis for their suggestions on this matter.
- 19. Question of approving the application for a service station license at 345 Boston Post Road was postponed, waiting for a review by the Planning Board.
- 20. Executive Secretary requested to secure photo copies of new forms to be used in submitting articles for regular and special town meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Clifton F. Giles Executive Secretary